POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 14 JUNE 2017

Present:    
J French (Chair), F Warner, A Munro, S Waterston, D West and J Aitchison 

Attending      Cllrs D Milligan, D Alexander and J Lay-Douglas; S-J Reid, J Sumnor, E Spence and A Montague Rosewell CC
Apologies     A Thompson, PCs D Lennie and J Cassidy, Mr & Mrs Cunningham and
                      J Bernard

1.
Chair’s Remarks

1.1
Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited the newly elected Midlothian Councillors to introduce themselves.

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 10 May 2017 and Matters Arising

2.1
Amend para 1.1 line 5 to read ‘to set up their own community council’

2.2
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by DW and seconded by JA.

3.
Finance Report

3.1
Statement of Account as at 14 June 2017

                                                       

             Bank                            Cash  
            B/F                                                  
         1107.38

              12.74

            Income:                                                           Nil

            Expenditure
                                                 Nil
            Bank:                                                            1107.38

                        

            Cash:                                                               12.74          

           Total cash and bank:                                     1120.12                    
4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
The next Midlothian Health and Social Care Hot Topics Group would be held on Tuesday 27 June at Gorebridge Parish Church Hall and would discuss ideas about how to reduce waste in health and social care.  Details would be added to the PDCC website.
4.2
Correspondence was received from Edinburgh Children’s Hospital Charity which supports the Royal Hospital for Sick Children (Sick Kids).  In order to continue their work with the new hospital, which is due to open in the Spring of 2018, the charity was looking for ideas on how to spread the word and publicise the work they do.  Details of local groups and public information notice boards they could use would be forwarded to them.                                                                                 Action: FW
4.3
Midlothian Learning and Work Fair would take place on Thursday 15 June at Dalkeith Library and Arts Centre and would be a drop in event for the whole community.
5.
Police Report

5.1
There was no Police attendance at the meeting but a report covering June and July would be given at the next meeting on 9 August.

6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.2
Cllr Alexander spoke about the WASPI (Women Against State Pension Inequality)  campaign she was involved with which was seeking to achieve fair transitional state pension arrangements for all women born in the 1950s and affected by the changes to the State Pension Law Acts.
6.3
Cllr Milligan reported that one or two Council Chairs had yet to be appointed.  Consensus had still to be reached by the 3 main parties about working together.   He said that many hard decisions would have to be made about reductions in spending in the current year and the impact it would have on services.

6.4
It was noted that the new administration had agreed to fully re-instate the CAT Teams.  Cllr Alexander reported that SNP councillors were against the re-instatement and said that it would be criminalising children at a young age and bringing in the CAT Teams would not actually make a difference.   However JF pointed out that since the removal of the CAT Teams the Police Reports had shown a huge increase in anti-social behaviour and other serious issues and he was very much on favour of the return of the Teams.  Police visibility was a positive and such presence was an encouragement of community involvement.
6.5
Cllr DM reported that the consultation on Burnbrae Primary School was still ongoing.

7.
Local Interests

7.1
J Sumnor asked whether land at Burnbrae was still allocated for commercial purposes but was advised by Cllr DM that the reality was that no-one wanted to take it on.  S-JR advised that Taylor Wimpey still had a developer interested in the land and were looking to build a 2 storey building to accommodate offices and retail units.  But the issue with Hopefield was that there was no through traffic.  The interested developer wanted to submit plans for smaller units which would leave a bit of land that would be empty.  Taylor Wimpey had suggested that perhaps a housing association would be interested in the remainder of the land.  However, residents have said that they did not want housing association homes but wanted the land to be used for commercial units.   Cllr DM said that neither of the main stores i.e. Morrisons and Tesco were interested and suggested that the upshot would be that if there was no interest in the years to come then Taylor Wimpey would submit proposals for housing.
7.2
S-J Reid had met with Taylor Wimpey and the planning team to discuss Phase 2 for Hopefield – HS12 which was the area from the current development to Chesters Farm.   There would be a half day workshop on Saturday 19 August to discuss suggested topics such as transport and access, open space and placemaking and the community.  Places were available to PDCC, B&LCC and Hopefield Association.   It was important that Taylor Wimpey was made aware of all community concerns and pull it all together.   FW would attend on behalf of PDCC.

7.3 S-JR reported on the entrance feature at Hopefield and the time it had taken to get through the planning process.  Taylor Wimpey had submitted the plans 3 months ago but Adam Thomson at the Council was asking to see detailed drawings from the blacksmith.  Cllr DM undertook to take it up with the Director of Planning.                                  








   Action: Cllr DM

7.4
It was noted that the Council would be bidding to take over the maintenance of the parkland currently maintained by Scottish Woodland.

7.5
On behalf of the Skeltiemuir residents, DW reported on the state of the walkway and said no effort had been made to sort it.  Cllr DM undertook to speak to Justin Venton at the Council about it.                                                   Action: Cllr DM

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 9 August 2017
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